
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING - Armstrong Hall 
as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place them in the 
Prayer Box or you can email STANBOROUGHPRAYS@
GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and Announcements - David Burgess

Entroit
Call to Worship - Praise Ye the Lord ‘tis Good To Raise 

NAH 3 vs 1,5
Invocation - David Burgess

Hymn - All Things Praise Thee Lord Most High 
NAH 14

Tithes & Offerings - David Burgess
Children’s Story

Hymn - The Lord Is King; Lift Up Thy Voice NAH 21
Scripture Reading - Psalm 121 KJV Pat Swan

Ministry in Music “The Beautiful Garden of Prayer”
- Gabriella & Christiana Vaggas and Neriya Khetavath

Family Prayer - David Burgess
Meditation “Perfect Security”

- Pastor Terry Messenger
Hymn - I Will Never, Never Leave Thee NAH 524

Benediction - Pastor Terry Messenger
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Theme Service

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
August 5 – Pastor P Johnson (Ministerial Secretary TED)
August 12 – Pastor James Shepley

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
August 5 – Pastor James Shepley
August 12 – Pastor Terry Messenger

Welcome & Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn - NAH72 All Glory Laud and Honour
Facilitator: Wallacia Scott
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Adewale Ademuyiwa, Milimo 
Mumbo, Bheki T Moyo, John Dupuis
Teachers (Sanctuary): Nitish Khetavath,
Roger Murphy

Your word is a lamp for my feet,
a light on my path.

Psalms 119:105 NIV

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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Plans to UPGRADE THE AV have been passed by the 
board and £90,000 is required. The Board have voted 
for a Finance committee comprising the treasurer(s), 
Fred & Stha, as well as Dave Burgess and Louis 
Guenin to come up with suggestions to fundraise 
for the AV requirements as well as for repaying the 
building development loan and other areas requiring 
funding. Please pray that the funding for these items 
will be forthcoming.

PLEASE PRAY FOR
- Camryn Lloyd. For healing from infection and to 
awake from his coma. Prayers also for his family 
who have been with him since his collapse and 
cardiac arrests while running the Gold Coast 
marathon on 2nd July.
- Massimo Molteni’s sister, Luisa as she is receiving 
new treatment.
- Roy and Bronwen Atkinson as Roy has been 
hospitalised. 
- Therez Valsin as she struggles with Health Issues.
- Terry Menkens, Dennis and Diane Johnson, 
Rosemary Boyle. Jacqueline Deane, Leopold 
Johnson, Pastor and Sister Cecil Perry, Morgan 
Charles, Frederic Shone
- Families who are facing severe physical and mental 
health challenges.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflicts in various countries.
- The young people who are awaiting Exam results 
and are applying for places in Colleges and 
Universities.
- Members who are seeking employment. 
- Greece as the country is being challenged by 
wildfires.

We encourage everyone to sign up for the 
electronic version of the church bulletin, which 
goes out every Friday morning.
Register on the church website (News tab) or send 
an email to jef@stanboroughpark.org

ANNOUNCEMENTS

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. We meet on the First 
and Third Tuesday at 2pm. Bring a friend, your Bible, 
your favourite text, favourite hymn or story so we 
can share and talk about our friend Jesus. Everyone 
is welcome.

THE DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be collected 
on 5 August. Please remember to put your donations 
in the Brown envelopes.

‘WOMEN OF VIRTUE: HEALTH AND WELLNESS’ 
PANEL Women Young Adults Ministry is hosting 
a new event. We will cover 5 Components such as 
Physical, Emotional, Social and Spiritual Health. 
Please join us for a Sabbath afternoon of Fellowship 
and discussion on Saturday 30th of September from 
3pm to 6pm in the Cedar Sycamore. Please contact 
us for more info at: womenyam@gmail.com or tel: 
07575089568. 

GABRIEL COLINS – our missionary has been 
accepted to study Theology at Newbold College 
this September. We wish to thank him for his hard 
work and dedication to our church over the past 18 
months. He has £11,000 to pay for his first year. The 
church board have made a decision for the church to 
give a donation of £1500.  If you would like to make 
a private donation please do so through the treasury 
marking it “Gabriel Fees” and if you can please gift 
aid it.
Account Number: 40650561 Sort Code: 60-00-08 
Account Name: Stanborough Pk Church Seventh 
Account Type: Business

THE MINI-BUS used for the Soup Run now needs 
replacing especially as it attracts the ULEZ charge 
every time it goes into London. The price for a good 
second-hand vehicle would be in the region of 
£21,000.  The church board have voted £3000 towards 
this. An additional £1500 has been secured from the 
SEC; £2000 from ADRA. The TED Mission Board, 
BUC, ARM and Area 7 have also been approached. 
Please pray that a suitable vehicle can be found soon.

PROPOSED NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
(2nd READING AND VOTE)
Tunde Adebayo            
Eustace Anthony       
Jackson Bright            
Yetunde Bright
Joy Bussey
Paula Carrillo        
Natalie Davison         
Emmerson Ferraz
Gavin Gengan             
Eileen Hussey                 
Charito Lilley                
Manuela Mai
Bheki Moyo
Roger Murphy
Clinton Quarshie       
 
INTERIM NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT
(2nd READING AND VOTE)
Deputy Pathfinder Director
Gavin  Gengan 

WELFARE DONATIONS Please note the Welfare will 
be closed from Wednesday 2nd August to Monday 
21 August. Please do not leave any donations at the 
church during this period because there will be no 
one to receive it and it may cause a nuisance. 

BROWN ENVELOPES These are available for 
Development offering by anyone who finds them 
convenient. The fund gains a tax advantage if used 
by a donor who is eligible to claim Gift Aid but does 
not already have an SEC Gift Aid number. Donors 
who have a Gift Aid number need not fill in the form 
on the envelope: their donation will automatically 
be Gift Aided for the Development Fund unless they 
write “Not for Gift Aid” on the envelope. Others who 
are UK taxpayers (other conditions may apply) may 
fill in the declaration form on the envelope to make 
a single Gift Aided donation. Name, address and 
signature are required. All other donations in the 
special Brown Envelopes will be treated as regular 
Development Fund donations without Gift Aid.


